To: **Subject:** تتتانيين حجب ومناه الرواطينة

Records Department

[EXTERNAL] OBJECTION OBJECTION APPLICATION NO: DA2023/0130 Church St

Lidcombe

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organisation. Do not click links or open attachments unless you recognise the sender and know the content is safe.

Dear Council.

I strongly object to the application for building an Organic waste dumping station right in the middle of our backyards.

What council would even entertain such a proposal. Randwick council wouldn't, Waverley council wouldn't, so why should you? I can't believe you would even consider allowing an organic waste dumping station to be placed in such close proximity to residents. The so-called station would be placed right in the middle of a highly densely populated residential area.

Our fresh beautiful air would be filled with the stench and pollution that would be exhaled by that dumping station. Along with the potential soil contamination and noise pollution.

Our roads are bad enough with all the potholes from the already existing truck traffic, let alone the 118 extra trucks a day that are expected because of this station. Who will end up paying for the road repairs? The Lidcombe residents with increased annual rates? Not to mention the wear and tear on our own vehicles by falling into these

Just as Lidcombe was starting to excel in the property market, our million dollar homes will decline and lose their property value, who wants to live next to a rubbish tip?

I would like to see if these people would build such a plant in their backyards!

NSW is filled with dead empty lands where no residents reside, why not build the plant there? Leave our suburb alone!

LIDCOMBE RESIDENTS WILL BAND TOGETHER AND FIGHT THIS APPLICATION ALL THE WAY. DISGUSTING!

Regards

1